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December 10, 2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 10:37 a.m. by President Sue Blechl via Zoom.  Present were:  Sue Blechl, Patricia Bates, Jessica Potter-Slider, Cathy Weyers, Ruth Polansky, Irene Nathanson,  Linda McKnight, Monica Fallon, Roberta Hawksworth,Tom Everitt (Writer-in-Chief),  Mary Anne McDonald (Bookstore) and Marcia Davis (Web and Records).

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes of the November 12, 2020  meeting were approved. 
Treasurer:  Jessica Potter-Slider distributed the November financial report via email prior to the meeting.  Again, there was little activity for the month but Jessica anticipates dividends and interest payments before year end.  A motion was made by Linda McKnight, seconded by Monica Fallon, to use the same budget figures for 2021 as for 2020.  Motion carried.  Jessica indicated adjustments can be made later if the pandemic situation eases.
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Publicity:  Roberta Hawksworth reported no change in publicity.  Irene Nathanson indicated she would like a change of wording on the website to clarify that her projected news blasts will be directed to bookstore customers, not to volunteers.  She will work with Marcia on the wording and this will be shared with Tom for the newsletter.  Irene currently has 170 names on a list for the blast.
Community Outreach:  No report
Finance: Jessica Potter-Slider reported that there are no committee meetings scheduled.
Event Coordinator:  No report

Book Buddies: No report
Book Friends:  No report.  
Board Development:  No report.
Volunteer Coordinator:  Ruth Polansky reported that she and Sue Blechl are preparing the gift bags for distribution to volunteers.  Bags will contain the tee shirts along with other “goodies” and are expected to be ready for distribution after December 16.  Ruth asked for volunteers to deliver the bags December 21-23.  Drivers will be provided with  names, addresses and phone numbers for each “route”.
BOARD ADVISERS:
Bookstore Manager:  Mary Anne McDonald reported that she and a handful of volunteers have the bookstore almost ready for reopening.  She asked for volunteers to help with year-end inventory on December 15 and January 5 from 9:00 to 12:00.  Mary Anne expressed concern that the cash register might not function properly after being shut off for so long.  Sue Blechl volunteered to search for a users' manual on-line if Mary Anne will provide her with make and model information.
Library Manager:  No report.
RCSC Representative:   No report.
Writer-in-Chief:  Tom Everitt announced that there will no longer be home delivery of SunViews; it will be available for pick-up at RCSC facilities.  Sue Blechl will contact Rich Hoffer for advice on having copies available at both libraries and eventually in the bookstore.  There is concern that this form of distribution will cut back on number of people seeing Friends articles each month.  It was agreed we would take a wait-and-see attitude before deciding whether or not to continue participation.  Tom also asked that Board members submit brief statements regarding book suggestions and/or favorite library resources for use in future SunView articles.  January 5 is the next absolute deadline.
Web and Graphics Master:  Marcia Davis indicated that past newsletters and SunView articles are posted on the website.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
Jessica Potter-Slider outlined some of the potential risks involved with subscribing to a credit card acceptance system for the bookstore; basically the retailer is the first to be held liable in case of hacking, putting funds in jeopardy.  Cathy Weyers moved, seconded by Roberta Hawksworth, that Friends of the Sun City Libraries not entertain the idea of a credit card program at this time.  Motion carried unanimously.

Sue Blechl reported that the four officers were currently evaluating and purging old records in order to free up storage space.  A records retention policy will then be prepared for review by the Board.  The Sun City Museum has been invited to review some materials that may be of historic interest to them.

It was noted that the pen pal idea was reported on in a recent issue of The Independent and no further discussion was required.

NEW BUSINESS:

Given the constraints imposed by the pandemic, we are unable to express appreciation to the library staff in normal ways so it was decided that Sue Blechl would purchase holiday plants for each library and cards for individual staff members.  Jessica Potter-Slider will meet with Brianna King to determine the dollar amount needed for gift cards for the libraries (these amount to petty cash accounts for small last-minute purchases by the libraries).
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 14, 2021 at 10:30 a.m.  Via Zoom.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:54 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Patricia S. Bates

Secretary
December 10, 2020 Meeting Minutes.doc

3

[image: image1.jpg]